
APP 5- OFFERED CONDITIONS: 

 

The audience at Latino Life in the Park is a family orientated audience and known to 

be peaceful, good humoured, cooperative and very low-risk in terms of violence and civil 

disobedience. In its 5 previous years, including last year in Finsbury Park (the premises 

being applied for) we have had no incidents or reports involving crime and public disorder. 

The nature of music and culture on display lends itself to no-aggressive crowd. Being a 

large park, with plenty of space for the crowd to disperse should ease any foreseeable 

pressure, make general crowd management easier, and any criminal activity easy to spot. 

Nevertheless, being a public event accessible to all we will plan for all scenarios. We are 

liaising with community police who were present last year to discuss appropriate ‘soft’ 

police presence. There will be a team of up to 60 qualified security officers and another 75 

stewards liaising with our designated security coordinator throughout the day via mobile 

phone, to detect and pre-empt trouble, implement crowd control management and general 

order. The Event co-ordinator (or delegate) will be on site at signed information booth, as 

well as other qualified personnel making regular foot tours of the site. Specialised security 

staff will be onsite at all times. As we did last year, we will also make announcements from 

the stage at the end of the day to urge the public’s orderly dispersal form the park 

 

All risks to the public will be fully assessed and safety management procedures, as 

outlined in our safety management plan, will put in place prior to and during the event. The 

event, security and stalls co-ordinators will monitor health & safety on site during the set 

up, immediately prior to the event, during the event itself and the set down. There will be a 

team of security professionals liaising throughout the day via mobile phone. Stewards will 

be adults who are readily identifiable and trained in emergency evacuation procedures, and 

will assist police and other emergency services. A P/A system will be available for use at all 

times for amplified public announcements when needed and be clearly audible in all parts 

of the site. 

While Fire-related emergencies are considered to be low as the event is held 

outdoors in an open space, we have plans to close early should the weather become a 

dangerous problem. In terms of evacuation, ingress and egress are via the public exists onto 

the main roads. Evacuation instructions will be announced from the P/A and the public will 

be guided by stewards and staff to the exit gates. If needed, we will take advice form the 

park and council on further evacuation procedures that meets Fire Brigades approval. Any 

accidents reported during set up, the event itself and post event should be recorded and 

investigated by a competent person. RIDDOR applies. An Event Information Booth will 

provide first aid cover in accordance with the HSE Event Safety Guide. We will consult St. 

John’s Ambulance, the British Red Cross and the London Ambulance Service for extra 

provision. 

 

We will liaise with designated PC and with LFB, ambulance and first aid providers 

in the weeks leading up to the Festival. Our team of security staff and stewards will 

be onsite at all times to ensure that the public conducts itself in an orderly manner so 

as not to cause annoyance or disturbance within the park and to neighbouring 

residents. We will consider the needs for security barriers and also use the P/A 

system to remind the crowd to be mindful of neighbours and residents when leaving 

the premises. We will also ensure that no performance causes noise nuisance 

(within 75db – 10m from park boundary) and we will respond positively to requests 

to lower the sound level. We will also make sure littering is reduced and cleared; 



Volunteers and cleaners hired by event organisers will clean up any additional refuse. We 

will use the PA system from main stage to regularly encourage the public's care of the park, 

direct them to litter bins and instruct on the use of litter/recycling procedures. 

 

Our stewards and security staff will be making regular foot tours and looking 

out for lost children or vulnerable children. Lost children will be taken to the 

Information Point, this facility will be repeatedly announced to the public from the 

main stage PA every hour. We will announce lost children via the PA system and all 

measures taken to ensure they are reunited with the responsible person. Where 

necessary, local CSO will be asked to attend to the situation. Stewards will be 

briefed as to the location of lost children and the procedure to carry out 


